

May 28, 2019

EMRA meeting minutes

Attendance

Mark Armstrong, Justin Gehlert, Steven O'Brien, Scott Huber, Sean Hofmeister, Neil Carlson, Brian Worsdall, Eric Russnak, Owen El Baba, Trevor Patrick, Jeff Sanderson, Brian Lam.

Race School observations

- Two serious crashes. Riders who crash must retake Race School.
- We need to emphasize the importance of building and riding a well built, safe bike to race.
- Transponders. We need to alert students to buy transponders early. Brian W. to see about a G and G Racing group buy.
- In the future all instructors to be on the same page and do the same exercises at the same time and ensure each student understands completely.
- Keep students out of classroom at lunch to avoid them from eating the instructors/volunteers lunch. Also add an announcement to the riders meeting about this.
- Mark to get a large track map made for use in instruction to illustrate points and indicate corner locations and numbers.

Round 1 preparation and logistics

- Neil and Sean to set up timing.
- Jon and Eric to set up/paint brake markers.
- PVC to be used for start light mounting. Sean to purchase.
- Food handling permit and BBQ supplies. Jeff.
- Steve to come up with numbers for amount of lunch needed.
- Check ink/paper for printer. Neil.
- Add swag to MSR checklist. Brian Lam and Neil to investigate.
- Parking Friday night and Saturday morning. Mark and Justin.
- Podium setup. Mark and Justin.
- Look into installing gates in fence for access. Unassigned.
- E-Transfers to be avoided unless for a large amount. Encourage alternate payments.
- We need to emphasize to riders to exercise self awareness as far as what practice group to be in.
- Airfence order will be delivered this week in time for Thursday setup.
- If anyone is unsure of their roles/how to do things, resource former execs, or experienced current execs.

Next meeting

- June 18th.